
 
          Veterans Assistance Commission of Cook County  

UPDATED NOTICE 
 
 
October 27 2021 
 
TO: Congressional and State Chartered Veteran organizations and concerned Veterans of  

Cook County  
 

FROM: Gary Whyte, and concerned veterans  
 
RE:  Veterans Assistance Commission of Cook County (VACCC) Update for the VACCC 
Membership Application due date. 
 
On Tuesday October 26, 2021, the VACCC held the membership meeting via ZOOM and Call-In.  
The purpose of this updated Notice is to inform the public of the amendment made to the 
deadline for receipt of the VACCC Membership Application. *Please also note that the VACCC 
office is only being used to receive the applications. The VACCC business office is separate 
from the VACCC membership meetings, events and actions.  
 
By vote the Membership Application due dates were amended as follows:  
 
Please note the VACCC Membership application, dues of $20, and the signed letter from your 
Commander, President, or Chairperson designating a Delegate and Alternate Delegate to 
represent your Congressional or State Chartered post, veteran organization or Chapter  
must be postal stamped no later than November 13, 2021 and received at the VACCC office 
no later than November 25, 2021, to be eligible to vote for VACCC Officers at the VACCC 
virtual meeting scheduled for Tuesday, November 30, 2021, at 7:00 pm and the election for 
the Superintendent, scheduled for Tuesday, January 28, 2022.  
 
On the Agenda for the meeting was also the Open Floor Nomination for VACCC Officers and the 
results are as follows: There was one Officer position nomination that was accepted.  
 
Commander – No accepted nominees 
Senior Vice Commander - No accepted nominees 
Junior Vice Commander - No accepted nominees 
Finance Officer – Peter Bencak (current Financial Officer) was nominated and he accepted.  
 
Nominations will also be made at the Tuesday, November 30, 2021 meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
There was no change to the posted Notice dated October 25, 2021, regarding the January 28, 
2022 date for the VACCC Superintendent election.  If you have any questions, please contact 
me at (773) 860-7013  
 
Respectfully,  
Gary Whyte, Concerned Veteran 


